
On 15 June 2015 at 16:52, Cllr John Morgan <jmorgan2@hillingdon.gov.uk> wrote: 
 
Dear Diane 
 
Thank you for your email regarding the renewal of the street trading for Early Bird Food and 
Wine. 
 
I have sent many emails via Members Enquiries concerning this licence, and as the situation 
has not changed, I am against this renewal. 
 
My grounds for refusal are as follows:- 
1. The applicant, on a daily basis parks his vehicle on the double yellow line on the small 
inset of the Pinner Road. When he parks there, and has his goods on the public highway, 
pedestrians are forced to walk out onto the Pinner Road, to get past his shop. 
2. Over the past 3 weeks, he has had a grey coloured stand, used for selling newspapers, 
positioned right on the kerb, or placed in front of the kebab shop, next door to him, or it is 
placed in front of the current vacant shop 2 doors down. 
3. The overall cleanliness of his shop front is substandard to any of the other shops who also 
have street trading. 
 
I know that when the shop front grants were available, he was told of these issues, and over 
the last 18 months, there has been no change. 
Consequently, I am sorry, but I am against the renewal. 
 
Kind regards 
John 
Cllr John Morgan. 
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